EP697
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 12th September 2016 at 7-00pm
PRESENT:
Councillor D. Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-Chairman)
                             Councillor M Billingsley                  Councillor R Bradburn

                             Councillor D Clifft                            Councillor B Whitehouse  

                             Councillor P Lever                           Councillor K Pace                                                

                             Councillor C Steel                            Councillor D James
                             Councillor B Tarbuck                      Councillor A Gibbons 
                             Councillor J Smallman
Also present was County Councillor Kath Perry
Members stood and observed a minute silence for the recent passing of Jim Bladen who served on the Council in previous years.  Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented that Jim was a very active member of our community and a diligent Councillor.
     PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
     None
     Crime report from 11th July -11th September 2016 
1. Burglary Other – 0
2. Burglary dwellings- 1

3. Theft of Motor Vehicle & theft from motor vehicle – 0
4. Criminal damage - 0
5. Drugs – 0
6. Violence – 0
7. Anti Social behaviour – 
    7.    Road Traffic Collision –  0
    8.    Other theft  - 1
   1.APOLOGIES

   Councillor Mandy Cole tendered her apologies.
   2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS

   Councillors Beryl Tarbuck signed the register in respect of item 19 & Chris Steel in respect of item 17
   3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 11th July 2016
  Councillor Maureen Billingsley proposed and Councillor Bob Bradburn  seconded that the minutes were a true record      
  4.  Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) - None
  5. County Councillors Report
  County Councillor Kath Perry commented on pothole work be carried out within the County the categories are 1 to be done within 24hrs –
  2 within 7 days – 3 90days.  She asked Members for their comments:

  Councillor Peter Lever commented on the over grown trees and in particular the tree on the corner of Wolverhampton Road and St. Johns

  Road, also the resurfacing of footpaths on Hawthorne Road and Parks Crescent.

  Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented that all the road traffic signs in and around Essington are covered by over grown trees.

  Councillor Denise James commented on the school bus and children having to stand for the return journey.  She also commented on
  the blocked drains on Upper Sneyd Road/High Hill which cause flooding when it rains.

 Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) commented on the chicane on Broad Lane, the halt sign is too close the chicane and needs 

  relocating.  She also commented on the grass cutting at the top of Broad Lane.

 Councillor June Smallman commented about the blocked drain on the Cannock Road junction Bognop Road

 Councillor Beryl Tabuck commented on a visit by Gavin Williamson MP to consider the problems with the footpaths, kerbs and roadway,
 It was agreed to get the footpath cleared from the Why Not Pub to the boundary with Walsall of weed and growth which encroaches the 

 footpath  and reduces the area, this work has not been done.

 County Councillor Kath Perry confirmed that she would follow up the discussed items and report back.  
  6.  ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT – Phase 10
 Work is complete on Phase 3 of the roof.
 The Chairman commented on the recent burglary to the Community Centre, with extensive damage to internal doors which will be repaired
  Shortly, he asked Council to consider the installation of a full intruder alarm system to protect the complete building, this was agreed and
  Prices will be sought and reported back to council.
  7. PLANNING

  a. Planning Applications submitted for approval during the month:
 16/00631/FUL COU of land at a private traveller site to allow 3 additional pitches @ Land at junction of Bursnip Road/Hobnock 

 Road – objections contrary to SAD document and inappropriate development in the green belt with no special circumstances.

 16/00607/FUL Ext. above garage to provide bedroom & extension to rear of garage to enlarge kitchen @ 37 Larchmere Drive – no objections

EP696
 16/00660/FUL To erect 2m high palisade fence with 2 gates to front area  to be situated behind existing hedgerow, make a hardstanding 

area to the front of plots, install 2 metal containers for storage @ Allotment Site High  Hill – no objections

16/00677/FUL Proposed single storey rear extension @ 188 Cannock Road Westcroft – no objections

16/00674/FUL Inc.3 new dormer windows within existing pitched roof to front elevation of house @ Manor House Bognop Road – 

objections out of character – change of street scene
16/00734/LUE To build 3rd bungalow @ Barn House Bursnip Road – no objections

16/00766/FUL Proposed COU on a grazing field. To put in a 20 x 40 metre riding area sole for personal use & to train horses @ Westcroft
Farm Cannock Road Westcroft – no objections
b. The following planning applications have been approved:  None
c.  The following planning applications have been refused: None
8. CORRESPONDENCE 
The clerk commented there were several items which had been emailed to Councillors which were unable to be copied for this meeting, they
 will be sent out shortly.

9.  FINANCE
To note the Councils Bank balances at 31.08.16 Current Account £34,557.88 Deposit Account. £16.85 Reserve Account 1 £0.67, Reserve Account 2 £ 3.63 Reserve Account 3 £15,935.12 Charity Account £485.24 and Petty Cash £100 less unpresented cheques £1041.16

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £53,533.08

           
     Plus receipts       £26,414.84

     Less payments    £29,889.69

     Balance c/fwd     £50,058.23

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103438
	South Staffs Council
	Allotment purchase – planning fees
	801.65
	-
	801.65

	103439
	HMRC
	Class 1a National Insurance
	14.68
	-
	14.68

	103440
	South Staffs Council
	Allotment purchase – planning fees
	97.50
	-
	97.50

	103441
	EPC
	Tearoom stock June 2016
	942.33
	-
	942.33

	103442
	EPC
	Installation of latch gate
	230.00
	-
	230.00

	103443
	Alliance Disposables
	Cleaning materials & paper products ECC
	119.66
	23.93
	143.59

	103444
	South Staffs Council
	5th payment rates ECC
	787.00
	-
	787.00

	103445
	Valuation Office
	Valuation of open space land previous issued cheque 103341 to be cancelled
	200.00
	39.99
	239.99

	103446
	Stafford Catering Engineering
	Repair to dishwasher in tearoom
	80.00
	16.00
	96.00

	103447
	Clear & Clean Services Ltd
	Clean drains @ ECC 14/07/2016
	          60.00
	12.00
	72.00

	103448
	Midland Control Systems
	Replacement tokens for barrier
	340.00
	68.00
	408.00

	103449
	Plyvine Catering
	Bar surcharge 17/07/2016
	          
41.67
	8.33
	   50.00

	103450
	Horton Automatics
	Repair to doors following burglary & 2nd repair 2 weeks later to ensure door locking
	432.00
	86.40
	518.40

	103451
	Coinadrink
	Tearoom stock july 2016
	          136.34
	-
	136.34

	103452
	B G ground Maintenance
	June ground maintenance
	         539.00
	107.80
	646.80

	103453
	D & S Electrical
	Fire Alarm – routine inspection
	         292.13
	58.43
	350.56

	103454
	HMRC
	PAYE July 2016
	        668.91
	-
	668.91

	103455
	Greenclean Maintenance Services Ltd
	Window cleaning ECC – 13/06/2016
	        98.00
	19.60
	117.60

	103456
	Alvaston Loft Conversion Ltd
	Repairs following burglary
	       967.00
	193.40
	1160.40

	103457
	Veolia ES UK Ltd
	Refuse July 2016 ECC
	      307.05
	61.41
	368.46

	103458
	Midland Chilled Foods
	Tearoom stock  - July 2016
	      478.93
	30.50
	509.43

	103459
	Shield Total Insurance
	Insurance cover for Allotments
	    97.97
	-
	97.97

	103460
	Midland Control Systems
	Reset barrier following power cut
	40.00
	8.00
	48.00

	103461
	Julie Hill
	Internal Audit 2015/16
	55.00
	-
	55.00

	103462
	Coinadrink Ltd
	Tearoom stock August 2016
	51.66
	-
	51.66

	103463
	Permanent Seal GRP
	Phase 10 Refurbishment – Roof Phase 3
	10300.00
	2060.00
	12360.00

	103464
	A F Blakemore & Son Ltd
	Tearoom Stock July 2016
	887.56
	41.00
	928.56

	103465
	South Staffs Council
	6th payment rates £787.00 Padlocks £93.98
	865.32
	15.66
	93.98

	103466
	HMRC
	August PAYE
	877.90
	-
	877.90

	103467
	B G Ground Maintenance
	Ground maintenance July 2016
	831.00
	166.20
	997.20

	103468
	The Grapevine
	Advert for September & October
	174.00
	-
	174.00

	103469
	Coinadrink Ltd
	Tearoom stock August
	83.91
	-
	83.91

	103470
	Midland Chilled Foods
	Tearoom Stock August
	
	
	507.77

	103471
	Alliance Disposables
	Cleaning materials ECC
	51.44
	10.28
	61.72

	103472
	Veolia ES UK LTd
	Refuse ECC August
	245.64
	49.13
	294.77

	103473
	C E Gracey
	Petty Cash
	100.00
	-
	100.00

	BACS
	
	
	
	
	

	SO
	Salaries July        £3171.41

             August   £4060.48
	Tearoom  Administration £5,170.80 July

                                         £5,062.52 August
	
	
	

	DD
	Utilities July       £3,489.23

             August  £    543.73
	
	
	
	


The payments were proposed by Councillor Peter Lever seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried. 
A statement of Income & Expenditure to 31st August 2016 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse seconded by Councillor Bert Gibbons and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Community Centre Refurbishment up to 31st August 2016 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor June Smallman and seconded by Councillor Denise James and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom up to 31st August 2016 was presented, this was proposed by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and seconded by Councillor Ken Pace and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against.
Councillor Chris Steel asked the clerk if his query raised at the last Management Meeting had been dealt with, the clerk will send 

Councillor Steel the requested information as soon as possible.

10.  SNEYD LANE – FLOODING  - The Chairman commented that work had commenced on the Walsall side and funding was now available to proceed with works to rectify the problems.
11.  WESTCROFT – GRASS VERGES – No work carried out.  Councillor June Smallman commented on the overgrown hedgerow around the hutmans site, the clerk will write to the landowner, the nettles are overgrown by the bus stop in the layby, the clerk will get this cut back. The fingerpost by Westcroft Farm is falling over, the clerk will get this look at.
12. BROAD LANE – FOOTPATHS – as discussed in item 5. Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented that the new kerbs laid are very low and will not prevent rain water flooding the driveway, the clerk will report.
13. PUBLIC OPEN SPACE SJ96760348 – deferred until the next meeting.
14. UPPER SNEYD ROAD – DRAINS   - discussed under item 5.
EP695
15  BROWNSHORE PRE-SCHOOL – LEASE   - The Chairman commented on the 2 options  - firstly for the preschool to become an independent day nursery, secondly for it to remain as it is now.  The Chairman  proposed for it to remain as it is now which was carried.  Council Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
16. CARPARKING ECC – Additional - Deferred until the next meeting

8.15pm Councillor Maureen Billingsley left the meeting

8.15pmCouncillor Chris Steel declared an interest and left the chamber

17. ESSINGTON SCOUTS  - deferred until next meeting

8.16pm Councillor Chris Steel returned

18. IBSTOCK SITE – Fencing

Councillor Ken Pace commented that the at the last Liaison Committee meeting they had discussed extending the new fencing to complete the area disturbed during the relocation of the gas main, this was agreed, the clerk will write to the site manager M Graham Ball.

8.19pm Councillor Beryl Tarbuck declared an interest and left the chamber.

19. PHARMACY

The Chairman commented that due to recent changes in legislation the funds from Central Government to the Pharmacy have been reduced, consequently they have asked for a reduction in their rent, Members discussed the request and due to recent events agreed they were unable to assist with this request.
20. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT  - The Chairman commented that there had not been any meetings during the summer break.
Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented about the development at the Old Woodhayes Pub and as part of the land is within the Essington boundary want to know why we had not received the proposed plans.  The Chairman confirmed that no plans had been received by South Staffordshire Council as the development comes under Wolverhampton.
Councillor Ken Pace raised concerns about the lorry movements through the village passing the school, Councillor Pace will go onto the site and speak to the Transport Manager.
21. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 10th October 2016
22. CLOSURE

CHAIRMAN







DATE

